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Meeting Summary:  September 20, 2017



King County Veterans Program Advisory Board

Meeting Summary

September 20, 2017
7:30 pm – 9:00 pm
WorkSource Renton 

Call to Order
King County Advisory Board Vice-Chair Julia Sheriden called the meeting to order at 7:32 pm.  Salute the Flag. 

Roll Call Board Members Present: Julia Sheriden, Gary Cashman, Monique Brown, Dion McNeeley, Kyle Schnell, Ken Yakle, Hank Haynes, Carrol Stripling, Chuck Murrell, Chuck Vitiritti
Board Members Excused/Absent: Jeffery Loa, Stan Gunno, Sam Powers, Nathan Mikesell,                                                                           
 John Phillips, Amy Viklund
County Staff Present:
 Leo Flor DCHS


 Pat Lemus DCHS


 Bryan Fry DCHS - KCVP 
  Rita Sanchez DCHS - KCVP
Review of Meeting Summary
ACTION: Minutes for August were approved
Committee Reports (Brief overview of the Advisory Board Committees)
Executive Committee: No meeting. 
Budget & Finance Committee: No meeting.
Appeals Committee: No meeting.  
Programs Committee: The Program Committee held a meeting September 20, 2017. Program Committee wanted to know the process for Veterans that cannot make the walk-in hours.  There are exceptions made for those veterans by the office supervisor that are unable to make the scheduled walk in hours.
Veterans Consortium No meeting 

Monthly Reports: Bryan Fry gave an update on the KC Veterans Program move. Veterans Program will be moving to Tukwila tentatively scheduled for November. Bryan Fry gave an overview of the new floor plan and office flow.  
Client Satisfaction Survey has been launched. The criteria used were based on those who received services with an open case plan from July 1st – July 31, 2017 (approximately 600 email addresses). The survey is open until Friday, October 13, 2017.

Thanks to Ken Yakle, we were able to reach out to DAV to discuss getting help with veteran’s claims.  Ken invited Veterans Program to meet with his supervisor. We are implementing a pilot program with DAV for the months of October and November who would like to meet with 6 to 8 clients once a week. DAV presented to our team; SW will identify the client and will have them schedule an appointment. 
KCVP Employment:  KCVP is aggressively supporting Veterans and their job search. We have 141 clients with 147 placements with the average wage of $19.37.
Bryan Fry gave a brief overview on the Financial Charts and Veterans Program. August 2016 contrast to August 2017 showed lower spending with 114 fewer clients. Unduplicated clients trending the same as 2016. The war era trend has changed and we are seeing more Gulf War era veterans at 44% and Vietnam era at 31%. The dollar amount we spend on basic services (bus tickets, haircuts, Goodwill) is up in the Seattle office, while housing continues to go up and utility spending has gone down in the Renton office.   

Levy updates: Leo Flor gave a brief overview on the Levy Renewal: Counsel has enacted a Veterans, Seniors and Human Service Levy for the November ballot. There are three contingencies that need to happen: 
1. Voters approve Levy 

2. Regional Policy Committee takes and approve Recommendation that King County has laid out 

3. Counsel takes and approve the Recommendations form Regional Policy and King County 

Goals  
· Housing Stability 

· Healthy Living 

· Financial Stability 

· Social Engagements

· Services and Systems Access and  Improvement 

Investing the Proceeds: 

· Building or requiring new housing, Master leasing

· Providing Legal Assistance for Veterans / for Eviction Defense 
· Increase the Housing Rehabilitation Programs 

· Housing repair for Seniors

· Increasing the funding to KCVP for financial and rental assistance
Leo discussed the Governance Plan to combine Levy Oversight Board with KCVP Advisory Board. This would also be based on the three contingency if the Levy is to pass in November.

Old Business 
·    By-laws /updating/signature page             

·    Carroll Stripling will be the member participating on the LEVY Oversight Board 

· Survey update

Future Business 
Motion from Chuck Murrell to invite someone from the VA Hospital to come in and discuss new Mental Health Facility.

Motion passed

Next Meeting



Wednesday, October 18, 2017
Good of the order 
WA Vets Will Clinic Saturday, October 7th 9:00 – 4:00
Veterans Day Brunch for Women 11/12/2017 11:00 Ballard Elks Lodge

Adjourn 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm  
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